VILLAGE OF DOBBS FERRY BOARD OF TRUSTEES AGENDA

MEETING DATE: JANUARY 12, 2021

AGENDA ITEM SECTION: MATTERS REQUIRING ACTION

AGENDA ITEM NO. : 4

AGENDA ITEM: CONSIDER A MOTION TO APPROVE CHANGES TO
THE SALE OF WATERFRONT PARKING PERMITS TO NON-
RESIDENTS AND PRORATED PERMIT COST FOR SALES TO MAY 31,
2021

ITEM BACKUP DOCUMENTATION:
1. E-MAIL DATED DECEMBER 21, 2020 FROM MR. JEFF
CHUHTA/VILLAGE TREASURER TO MAYOR ROSSILLO AND
THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES




From: Jeff Chuhta

Sent: Monday, December 21, 2020 12:21 PM

To: Vincent Rossillo <MayorRossillo@dobbsferry.com>; Maura Daroczy
<TrusteeDaroczy@dobbsferry.com>; Nicole Sullivan <TrusteeSullivan@dobbsferry.com>; Christy Knell
<TrusteeKnell@dobbsferry.com>; Lawrence Taylor <TrusteeTaylor@dobbsferry.com>; Donna Cassell
<TrusteeCassell@dobbsferry.com>; Michael Patino <TrusteePatino@dobbsferry.com>

Cc: Village Administrator <villageadministrator@dobbsferry.com>; Alissa Fasman
<afasman@dobbsferry.com>; Liz Dreaper <ldreaper@dobbsferry.com>; Manuel Guevara

Subject: Non-Resident Permit Sales

All,

As you know we would like to get the sale of permits online as soon as possible. An area that we have
been discussing internally is the 65 permits made available to Ardsley residents. This year only 43 of the
non-resident permits were purchased in Ardsley. What we have discussed and feel would require Board
action (possibly at the January 12" meeting) is to make the 65 permits available to any non-resident,
however, we suggest giving Ardsley residents first priority. We feel that this can be achieved by allowing
Ardsley residents to purchase permits for the first week or two when permits go on sale. In an effort to
maximize non-tax revenue, any permits not sold in that initial timeframe, if there are any, would then be
available on a first come first serve basis to any non-resident. The potential lost revenue for the
difference between 43 and 65 permits is $29,150. If you approve this, we would recommend allowing
the 22 remaining permits to be made available on a prorated basis of $330.00 to any non-resident that
would be valid until June.

Jeff Chuhta
Treasurer

Village of Dobbs Ferry
914-231-8503



